APPROVED
           
 


SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
June 11, 2009
I. The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. at the offices of the Suburban Library Cooperative. 


Present:
Smith (Armada), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Parus (Harper Woods), Blakely (Lenox), Reghi (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), Larsen (Mount Clemens),Graham (Ray), Harper (Romeo), Valade (Roseville), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Burgeson (Shelby),Turgeon (Sterling Heights), Doege (Utica), Henderstein (Warren), Hupp (SLC), Radcliffe (SLC)


Absent:

Cross (Center Line), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Casamer (Macomb), Russ (Troy),
II. Approval of the Agenda.


Valade moved to approve the Agenda, supported by Slivka. Motion carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.



Motion made by Henderstein to approve the minutes of the May 14, 2009 meeting, supported by Orlando. 


Motion carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business.

A. Director’s Report – moved to Announcements and Information
B. Automation

Symphony upgrade to version 3.3 installation date changed to the end of July.  Once Symphony is installed Enterprise will be added. Symphony will solve the problem of outputting files to MeLCat.
C. Annual Plan
The Library of Michigan and the Cooperative Directors have changed the template for the Cooperative Plan of Service.  The permanent list of services that was in the Annual Plan is now included in the Cooperative Plan of Service and approval of changes to the Plan is being moved to the Advisory Council (Council of Directors). This year, the Annual Plan will go to library boards for their approval to give the Advisory Council permission to start approving the annual Cooperative Plan of Service.

Change Section VII to: There shall be an Advisory Cooperative Council composed of one designated 
representative, preferably the library director, from each of the member libraries. 
D. Cooperative Plan of Service


Section IV. Membership Add:  Associate Members are non-voting members that may attend meetings and 
participate in discussions. 

Section VIII. BUDGET PROCESS Add:  present the budget to the Council and forward their recommendation to 

the Board at their annual meeting.


Numbering of section items needs to be revised to remove Headquarters.  


The Cooperative Plan of Service will be on the August Council
agenda.  Please contact Hupp of any 


questions or changes you have by August 10.

E. Council Bylaws
Remove MCL from the list of member libraries.

Article VIII. Committees Change: Standards and Procedures to Standards and Policies and add a new section for the Delivery Committee.
F. Board Bylaws
Council recommended changing Article V. Section 2. to: Regular meetings shall be held every month

G. MeLCat; Lending AV Materials
The MeLCat Committee has adapted the policy that a library has to loan AC materials if you borrow.  MeLCat sent out an email stating that if libraries do not lend AV materials; they could not borrow materials. At the Systems Managers meetings there was a consensus that the reason SLC did not loan AV materials was a Cooperative decision.  Turgeon explained that the Cooperative was the agent to enroll member libraries into MeLCat and that SLC has a lending I-type, but lending is still specific to each library.  SLC may have to create a new Itype to allow libraries to lend.  
Motion made by Sterling to institute a policy that libraries loan materials through MeLCat on an individual basis, seconded by ROG.  Motion carried.
H. Symphony 3.3 Training

SLC staff is interested in having Sirsi do a week of training for all library staff.  The cost for a week is $25,000.  Blakely stated that she has spent some time on the test server found the training easy to follow.  Turgeon stated that the System Librarian should be training member library staff.  Overall the Director’s felt that the cost Sirsi is charging is too high and that they have confidence in the SLC staff to handle training in house. 
I. 
Identifying Macomb County Library Materials Transferred to Harrison Township

A meeting was held with the Education and Training Sub Committee of the Macomb County Commissions approving a resolution regarding MCL material distribution.  Paragraph B of the resolution states that items previously disbursed may remain in possession of the owning libraries.  Libraries can go pick up more MCL items during the week of June 16-19, 2009.  All MCL items need to be moved by July 3, 2009.
Harrison Township has selected about 40,000 items from the MCL collection for their “volunteer” library.  Tony Forlini, the township supervisor, has asked for a list of the materials they now have. SLC will retain the full bibliographic records for materials transferred to Harrison Township, but they will not be visible to patrons using iBistro and they will not be output to MeLCat.  
Hupp presented a process whereby Harrison Township could a brief record, in excel format, for the items it has received from MCL.  SLC staff time for processing the list would be charged at $25/hr. Hupp recommended that SLC loan Harrison Township the equipment they need to search the Macomb County Library's catalog on the SLC automation system so they can change the location from MCL to Harrison Township. 
Council unanimously opposed any services to Harrison Township until Harrison Township passes a millage, forms a legally established public library and joins a Cooperative. 
Motion made by Turgeon to deny the recommended services to Harrison Township, seconded by Slivka.  Motion carried.
V. Announcements and Information.
A. Directors Report
Hupp distributed a question/answer sheet to the directors for her upcoming site visits.
The SLC newsletter was distributed.  Lauren Boggs is the editor of the newsletter and will produce a quarterly issue.

B. MLA Public Policy
The proposal for HAL to go to the Department of Education has not been approved, but the proposal to move to seems to be dead.
The Today Show newsman, Fred Miller had a promotion supporting libraries and how libraries are a great resource to save money.

Call your local representative and let them know about the increases in use your library is experiencing due to the recession.

C. MAP Statistics

SLC MAP statistics for April were distributed.
VI. Member libraries’ announcements/concerns.


Thank you to RAY Township for hosting the meeting. 

Welcome Jennifer Blakely, new director for Lenox Public Library.

The contract with City Wheels Courier needs to be renewed and the Delivery Committee will meet prior to the 
August 
Council Meeting to review and make a motion on the contract.


ARM – Summer Reading Program for Children/Teens/Adults started.  Recently, the teens put art paper under the 
tables, laid on their back and painted like Michael Angelo. The high school photography contest was successful.

CLL – Absent.

CHE – Hired a new part-time Young Adult Librarian, Kristen Koslowski.  Burtek, a small defense contract fabricator, is donating a full collection of welding manuals.  Most of the collection is online. Our Summer Reading Program for kids and teens takes up a full page in our newsletter.  Lusardi will be on leave starting June 18 and will communicate with the staff via webcams. Webcams may be a useful tool for snow birds to use.
CMPL – Absent.

EPL – Participating in the Park and Read Program. Parking lot reconstruction is underway. Children’s and adult Summer Reading Programs start on June 22.

FRA -
Mitzi DeSantis is in charge of our Summer Reading Program and is going gang busters with programming;  we are booked with programs until the fall.
HPW – Our Strategic Plan to offset the current economic downturn is to leverage our green certification and push for a grant to save money on energy costs which may allow us to sell energy back to DTE.  Summer Reading Program started.
 LEN – No Report.

LWM – Reghi is going on vacation starting June 15 and Summer Reading Program starts. Friends paid for all of   our performers this year.  Participating in the Parks and Read Program.

MPL – Second annual plant sale made $860.00.  Book signing, Life’s hidden treasures is on June 17.  Participating in the Parks and Read Program.  The four passes we received are always checked out. A nice article was in the Voice newspaper regarding our building renovations. Pictures of the new building design were distributed to view and renovations are set to begin in August.

MCL- Absent.

MTC – No Report.
RAY – Summer Reading program is started.  Received a grant from Target and hired two performers.

The external painting is dependent on the weather.

ROG – Looking forward to buying peach donuts for the August Council Meeting.
RSV – New newsletter distributed and our Summer Reading Program is started for all ages.
SCS – No Report.
SBL – Recently held our in-service and had our computers installed.  The in service was free as we used the Fish Program and had break off sessions to show the staff how to use the offline system, the Wii System and took suggestions on the website.  The RFID Project is coming along and we received our gates in six large boxes.
SHL – Rotary tickets available.  Friends raised $13,000 and Turgeon collected donations over $12,000 for a new children’s art garden that opened in May and are still looking for more donations for a bench and table.  SHL is closed on Sunday’s and open from 1-5 pm on Fridays starting July 1, 2009.  The budget did pass.
TPL – Absent.
UPL – Summer Reading Program started.
WPL- Negotiating prices with architects for our southern library project and hope to come to a decision soon.

VII. Public Participation.


No public participation.

VIII. Next meeting date.

The next meeting will be August 11, 2009 at the Romeo Graubner District Library at 9:30 a.m. 


Delivery Committee meeting before the Council Meeting at 9:20 am.

IX. Adjournment 
Valade moved to adjourn at 11:35 a.m., supported by Slivka. Motion carried.
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